
            
                        

 

LUKE 10   38 - 42                  At the Home of Martha and Mary 

38 As Jesus and his disciples were on their way, he came to a village 
where a woman named Martha opened her home to him. 39 She had a 
sister called Mary, who sat at the Lord’s feet listening to what he 
said. 40 But Martha was distracted by all the preparations that had to 
be made. She came to him and asked, “Lord, don’t you care that my 
sister has left me to do the work by myself? Tell her to help me!” 

41 “Martha, Martha,” the Lord answered, “you are worried and upset 
about many things, 42 but few things are needed—or indeed only 
one. Mary has chosen what is better, and it will not be taken away 
from her.” 
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    This Week 
MovieMates            Time TBA      Tuesday 19th July 
Men’s Dinner           6.30pm Wednesday 20th July 
                                 What’s News   
Hello All, 
Gary’s surgery went well.   Update.  
Gary has walked around the ward 4 times today. His back and 
legs feel better, not so his feet yet. Because they have been 
worst longest they will take longer to repair.  
When he gets home, it's no housework, gardening or gym for 6 
weeks. Regular walks increasing in duration is his orders.  
We both appreciate everyone’s support.                        Marilyn 
 
Norm Schuetz 
As many of us will recall, Norm's family requested that, in lieu of 
flowers at his funeral, people make donations to Seacliff Uniting 
Church. If you were not able to on the day, but wish to make a 
contribution in Norm's honour, you still can - please place any 
donation in an envelope with a brief note to indicate what it is for, 
and place it in the offering bowl at the back of the church on your 
way in to worship. Donations received are being kept is a special 
account. 
We will work out a process for the congregation to make a 
decision about the way we wish to honour and remember Norm. 
You are welcome to speak to me to offer any suggestion you may 
have.                                                                                      Max. 
 
Hiring Officer Vacancy                                                                                                  
At the end of the year Von Bollinger, who has faithfully served as 
the Seacliff Uniting Church Hiring Officer for many years, will 
retire. Church Council are now seeking expressions of interest to 
fill this important voluntary position. No prior experience is 
required, and Von is willing to support the new hiring officer as 
they begin to learn the role. A job specification is available. If you 
are interested or have any questions please see Annette Craven.  
 
      



  
                                           FLORENCE 
TAKEUS 2  SUNDAY 31 JULY 
Alan and Flora Botting are taking us to Turkiye, Italy and 
Southern France on 31 July. Experience the sights and sounds of 
Istanbul, Rome, Venice, Florence, Naples, Assisi, Milan, Avignon, 
Nice, Monte Carlo and more. Soup and light dinner at 615pm and 
supper. Gold coin entry to cover costs.                               Alan 
 

Men’s Dinner for July 
The July Men’s Dinner is set for July 20th at the Marion Sports 
Club, 262 Sturt road, Marion, at 6.30pm start for 7pm. For 
information or transport, contact Dene Goldsack on 8296 1046. 
 
Joyce Stokes new home 
Joyce Stokes is moving into a new home as of today, 13th July. 
She will be living at Allity, Somerton Park Aged Care, 7 Grainger 
Rd., Somerton Park.  She is going in for respite at this time with 
the hope it will be a permanent home for her.                     Von 
 
CMLAWinter/SpringProgram:   

The Centre for Music, Liturgy and the Arts has a packed program 
coming up in the next four months. On offer are a Book Club, the 
popular Preaching Series and two creative retreats to be held 
at beautiful Nunyara in September and October. Please go to the 
CMLA website, cmla.org.au, to get all the information on these 
fabulous events.                                                                   Max 

http://cmla.org.au/


Cogs n Coffee 
On Wednesday, riders cycled in through Adelaide parklands to 
warmth and coffee at The Velo under the old Victoria Park 
grandstand. 
Fourteen riders took part and the group enjoyed the company of 
three of Bob Heywood’s granddaughters. 
Next week, Brian Gepp will be back to lead the group. We meet 
at the Esplanade - Wattle Reserve Hove for a 9am start.   Bruce 
 

 

 
 
 



Walk a Mile in My Boots    Reminder                                                      
This August 7-13, just after National Homelessness Week,         
i’ll be walking 5 miles (8 km) to raise funds for the 6,000 people 
experiencing homelessness in South Australia. All funds go to 
Hutt St Centre who have been supporting people for more than 
68 years by providing a hearty meal, a hot shower, all in a safe, 
welcoming space. I’d be so grateful for your support! If you can’t 
join me (I’d welcome the company), please give generously to my 
donation page.                                                              Maureen 
https://www.walkamile.org.au/fundraisers/maureenhowland/walk-a-
mile-challenge? 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.walkamile.org.au/fundraisers/maureenhowland/walk-a-mile-challenge?fbclid=IwAR0ZV8qri00FG4kvtwf8yPH_EMJ3Qj-nifzOzDd2DRm1ezdt7JeXB7qtbfg
https://www.walkamile.org.au/fundraisers/maureenhowland/walk-a-mile-challenge?fbclid=IwAR0ZV8qri00FG4kvtwf8yPH_EMJ3Qj-nifzOzDd2DRm1ezdt7JeXB7qtbfg
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Worship Leader for Today: Max Howland 
Lectionary for Today: 17 July 2022: Am 8: 1 - 12; Ps 52;   
Col 1: 15 - 28;  Lk 10: 38 - 42.                                        
Reminder for Stewards:  24 July 2022    
Richard Lane          Bob Heywood 

 

 

 

 

 

Brian Gepp 

 

 

                              

 

 

 

                                       
Church Office Information 

Phone / Email contact only Thursday and Friday  

9.30am – 12.30pm 

 8296 1517 

                            Email: office@seacliffuc.org 
                          Website:  www.seacliffuc.net 

Items for the Newsletter 

Please email items to 

newsletter@seacliffuc.org 

by 5pm on Wednesdays.   If 
you do not have access to 
email, please phone or call in 
at the church office and it will 
be forwarded for you.  

 

Our Minister is Rev. Gary 
Stuckey. 
Contact :   

Mobile : 0488 017 187,      

Home phone : 8270.2862  
email :  
minister@seacliffuc.org 
 

 

 

Welcome to our Church.  
Things you need to know, especially if you are a visitor.                      
Fire exits are marked. Please take note. In the case of an 
emergency evacuation please gather on the Western Lawns 
under the Pine Tree. St John First Aid Kit - on top of the 
pigeon holes up from the ramp. Toilets are available through 
the door front right of the Worship Area or out through the 
turn around point on the ramp. Morning tea is held after the 
service – we hope you will join with us.  According to our 
Covid plan, please note the seating arrangements within the 
building for your safety. 

mailto:newsletter@seacliffuc.org

